
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN 

June 7, 2004 
 
 The Board of Mayor and Aldermen for the City of Dyersburg met in regular session 

on Monday night, June 7, 2004 in the Municipal Courtroom at 7:00 p.m. 

 Mayor Revell presided with all Alderme n present except Alderman McCright. 

 The meeting opened with the “Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag” followed by prayer 

by Alderman Norman. 

 Minutes of the meeting of May 17, 2004 were approved. 

 

PUBLIC HEARING – GREASE TRAP ORDINANCE – ORDINANCE BB-554 

 On a motion by Aldermen Lee and Dean a grease trap ordinance was adopted. 

 

PUBLIC HEARING – PRDO HAMPTON PLACE – ORDINANCE BB-555 

 On a motion by Aldermen Dudley and Kirk a Planned Residential Development 

Overlay (PRDO) was approved for 34 lots on 17.8 acres on the north side of Wade 

Hampton Road. 

 

PUBLIC HEARING – REZONE R-1 TO R-3 – LAKES AT THE FARMS – SECTION D 

 Residents of Pioneer West opposed the zoning change due to concerns about 

increased traffic, drainage, access by emergency vehicles, and possible  property 

devaluation.  Mr. Tony Hartfield spoke on behalf of his fellow neighbors. 

 Attorney John Palmer represented the owners and countered the objections that 

were raised. 

 The rezoning was denied by unanimous roll call vote on the motion by Aldermen 

Lee and Dean. 

 

SCHOOL SYSTEM BUDGET – 2004-2005 

 Schools Director Lloyd Ramer presented the Dyersburg City Schools 2004-2005 

budget totaling $19,700,000. 

 The budget was approved on a motion by Aldermen Norman and Lee. 

 

CITY BUDGET – 2004-2005 

 Mayor Revell presented a proposed no property tax increase, balanced budget for 

2004-2005.  The total budget is $40,289,520 with a general fund budget of $14,408,000. 

 

POLICE VEHICLES – BUDGET AMENDED 

 On a motion by Aldermen Dudley and Dean the 2003-2004 budget was amended to 

expend $38,000 for the purchase of two police cars. 

 



STREET COMMITTEE REPORT 

 Street Committee Chairman Freeman Dudley reported on the meeting of June 1, 

2004.  On a motion by Aldermen Dudley and Dean the Board approved construction of a 

left turn lane on Pennell Lane at Lake Road. 

 

CEMETERY COMMITTEE REPORT 

 Mayor Revell reported on the Cemetery Committee meeting of June 1, 2004.  City 

Attorney John Lannom had reported on the investigation into allegations of wrongdoings 

at the cemetery.  He stated that the allegations were false and the City had done nothing 

wrong. 

 On a motion by Aldermen Lee and Dean the Board approved all necessary 

corrective action to reassign the burial plots for the Presslar family, Mrs. Shannon and the 

Gerald Ketchum family. 

 

MISC. 

Alderman Dean requested that the City run a newspaper ad outlining the dates for 
curbside pickup. 
 
Alderman Lee called for prayers in remembrance of President Reagan. 
 
Alderman Norman inquired about when improvements would be made to Wade Hampton 
Road. 
 
 
 There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:01 p.m. 
 
 
 

      
 ____________________________________ 
              Bill Revell, Mayor 

 
 
 
__________________________________________ 
Gleyn T. Twilla, City Recorder 
 
 

 


